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DDA Office of Communications and External Affairs • tn.gov/disability-and-aging • Tel: 615-253-2236 
UBS Building, 8th Floor • 315 Deaderick Street • Nashville, TN 37243  

To: 1915(c) Waiver Providers, Independent Support Coordinators, and DDA Case Managers 
 
From:  Jordan Allen, Deputy Commissioner of Program Operations, DDA 
 
Date: March 19, 2025 
 
Subject: Memo 2025-4: Family Caregiver Supports (FCS) ARPA Funding Ending 

 

 

The purpose of this memo is to provide notification that the limited-time Family Caregiver Support 

(FCS) Benefit for the following 1915c Waiver services will be ending on March 31, 2025: 

  

• Respite  

• Specialized Medical Equipment, Supplies, and Assistive Technology 

• Environmental Accessibility Modifications 

• Enabling Technology (See Memo specific to Enabling Technology Providers) 

 

No action is required by providers, and DDA has verified that all FCS service authorizations end on or 

prior to March 31, 2025.  

 

For questions about the information presented in this memo, please contact Kimberly.J.Black@tn.gov. 

 
 
 

  

 

https://www.tn.gov/content/dam/tn/disability-and-aging/documents/provider-information/guidance-and-policy/memos/Memo%202025-3.pdf
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